
Bridge Village Hall Management Committee

Minutes of an Ordinary Committee Meeting 

held in the Hunter Room on 14th November 2013 at 7.30pm

Present: Mervyn Gulvin (Treasurer, Elected Member), Barbara Beinder (Co-opted member) Ann Medhurst (FISH Scheme), Julia Cooper (Nailbourne Horticultural Society & WI), Mark Esdale (Secretary & Parish Council nominee) [in Chair]
1 Apologies for Absence: Janet Horsley (Chairman & Bookings Secretary, Elected Member), Graeme Boxall (Chess Club), Jenny Vye (History Society), Kathy Walder (Nailbourne Horticultural Society & WI), Robert Moon (Parish Council nominee)
2 Minutes of the last meeting 23rd May 2013: These were accepted as correct records of the meeting.

3 Matters arising from the Minutes: 
6.b Floor refurbishment. MG reported that the floor had been looked at and was in better condition than expected. It is good for another 2 or 3 sandings before replacement needs to be considered.

7.a Cups and saucers.  Although a previous request to replace all the cup and saucers with one set that matched was denied, it was agreed that ME should ask JH about the source of the last batch of cups and saucers and see if a plain blue set might be available for future replacements.

4 Bookings: 


The Secretary reported that the regular bookings are steady, with many parties being booked.
5 Treasurer’s report:


We have £5594.21 in the bank. The treasurer reported that due to rising energy costs, these now accounted for ~£2,500 of our £4,000 income. He may propose a rise in fees at the meeting in May 2014.
6 General Items: 

6.a Offer of building work by Steve Renham (SAR Property Development).  The offer was accepted gratefully, MG to send details of suggested works to ME.
6.b Christmas Tree. It was agreed to donate £20 to the Parish Council towards the cost of the tree to go outside the hall.
6.c Solar Panels. It was agreed to give our tentative interest in having panels fitted to the village hall.
7 Any other business:

7.a Tables.  Although the surface of the tables used at the Farmers’ Market makes them unsuitable for use in the hall, it was agreed to continue looking for similar folding tables for use in the hall.
8 Date of next meeting: This will be the AGM, which will be held on Thursday 22nd  May 2014 at 7.30pm in the Hunter Room

There being no other business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 8.09 pm. 

Page 1 of 1 








Ordinary Meeting Nov 2013 Minutes.doc

